
MINUTES OF THE 

RETIREE HEALTH BENEFITS COMMITTEE 

February 17, 2021 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Peri Johnson, Chairperson, Larry Campbell, Tom Barron, Mike Massey, Renee 

McAneny, and Reather Hollowell, Ex-Officio  

 

ADVISORY MEMBER: Shirley Gaultney, Jack Kinsman 

 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Esther Radcliff, Lester Ray Massey, William “Billy” Watson 

  

OTHERS ATTENDING: Sheri Harmon-Butts and Tammarika McCall w/ United Healthcare, Vanessa 

Stephens, Tammi Starkey, and Todd Hooper w/NFP, Sheila Risper, and Cynthia 

Holliman 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ATTENDANCE REPORT: Peri Johnson, Chairperson called the meeting to order. 

                           --- (10:00 AM) 

AGENDA AND DISCUSSION: 

 
- Minutes of the November 18, 2020 meeting were reviewed and approved. 

 

- Sheri Harmon-Butts gave an update on United Healthcare Group Medicare Advantage plan and a report on 

programs/initiatives implemented during the pandemic. Covid-19 updates consisted of the National Public 

Health Emergency Period (ending April 20th, 2021), during which, members had a $0 cost-share for medically 

appropriate Covid-19 testing. Members can continue to access the existing Virtual Visit Benefits offered 

through UHC preferred telehealth partners without cost-sharing. The updated United Healthcare Retiree 

website has been updated to include a Covid-19 vaccine locator tool.  

Link to Covid-19 vaccine locator tool: https://covid19vaccinecenterlocator.uhc.com/cvcl 

 

- The latest United Healthcare enhancement is Aunt Bertha. The national web-based social care network allows 

Customer Service Advocates to connect and refer members to free or reduced cost, need-based, social services 

in order to proactively address member SDoH. 

 

- Cynthia Holliman reported Pay Advice Statements were mailed out Thursday, January 28th and the 2020 form 

1099Rs were mailed to retirees and beneficiaries on January 29th and February 1st. 

 

*At any other time of the year, retirees may always request a pay advice statement to be sent via mail or email. 

 

- Reather Hollowell reported the CCG Virtual Memorial will take place on CCGTV and YouTube on Tuesday, 

March 9, 2021.   

 

Notes: 
 

*Peri Johnson, Tom Barron & Esther Radcliff (terms ending June 2021) noted eligible for a second term. 

*Tom Barron and Peri Johnson verbally agree to serving a second term with the Retiree Health Benefits 

Committee. Clerk of Council to be notified of the decisions.  

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.      --- (11:11AM) 

 

Submitted by: 

 

Amaris B. Fryer 

Administrative Assistant, Human Resources 

https://covid19vaccinecenterlocator.uhc.com/cvcl

